
MONTGOMERY COUNTY BOARD OF EDUCATION  

MINUTES  

                                                        

May 2, 2022 

  

  

       The Montgomery County Board of Education convened in a regular monthly meeting on 

Monday, May 2, 2022 at 6:30 pm in the Montgomery County Schools Boardroom.  Board 

members present were Steve W. DeBerry – Chair, Tommy Blake - Vice Chair, Bryan Dozier, 

Jesse Hill, Lynn Epps, Cindy Taylor, and Anne Evans. 

     

Chairman Steve DeBerry called the meeting to order. Mr. DeBerry moved to adopt the 

agenda as submitted. Bryan Dozier made the motion with Lynn Epps seconding.  The agenda 

was accepted with unanimous approval from the board.  

 

Chairman Steve DeBerry shared an opening devotional related to Memorial Day.  To 

some Memorial Day merely signifies the beginning of summer. To others it is a solemn day to 

remember those that have passed. To the war veteran and the families of fallen soldiers Memorial 

Day carries a significance so deep it can’t be put into words. We are blessed to be living in a free 

society. May we honor our American soldiers for the liberty that we have in this country. 

 

Chairman DeBerry led the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag of the United States of 

America.  

 

 Chairman DeBerry called upon Sherri Allgood who signed up to speak during the public 

comments section. Mrs. Allgood shared her concerns about her name coming up in Board 

meetings. 

  

  Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for Employee of the Month recognitions. 

Dr. Ellis called upon Enoc Robledo to speak on behalf of Lynn Reynolds the classified employee 

of the month. Mr. Robledo described her as their bookkeeper. However, that is just one of her 

many roles. She jumps into whatever is needed and it is an honor to work with her. Sharon 

Thompson was certified winner. Mr. Robledo stated Mrs. Thompson has served in several roles 

at Candor. She gives one hundred percent in whatever she does. She does a phenomenal job 

mentoring teachers and most importantly being a friend. I am lucky work with someone I can 

learn from. 

 

  Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for Math Olympics Recognition. Dr. Ellis 

called upon Jaxon Crump from East Middle School. Jaxon was the first place winner in our Math 

Olympics 2022.  

    

   Chairman DeBerry moved to the consent agenda. Dr. Ellis requested to hold the consent 

agenda until after closed session. The motion carried unanimously with the board.  

After closed session. The following items were approved:  

1) Board Minutes from April 4, 2022 

2) Personnel and Auxiliary Reports: 





 
3) Budget Amendment: 









 
4) 2022-23 Alternative Schools’ Modified Accountability System Options 

5) 2022-23 Board of Education Meeting Schedule 

 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Enoc Robledo for Candor Elementary’s presentation “STEM 

2021-2022.” Mr. Robledo introduced Nelcy Tolentino who is STEM assistant at Candor to 

present. Ms. Tolentino shared many science projects she introduced to students in each grade 

level. Grades kindergarten through second grade enjoyed building with legos, coding mouse 

robot, Skittles science experiment, homemade lava lamps and African women in space for black 

history month. Grades third through fifth constructed bridges over water, chemical vs. physical 

changes, coding, borax crystals, dia de los muertos, lung models, Valentine’s Day challenge zip 

line, skeletal and muscular systems, as well as projects involving black history month. Ms. 

Tolentino’s projects got students excited and talking to parents. Parents were interested in 

learning more and asking questions at the school. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for Beneficiary Resolution for a Designated 

Endowment. Chip Miller and family want to start an endowment fund in honor of the late Sandra 

Miller. He wants it to be called the Sandra Miller Endowment for Children. They will set it up 

through the North Carolina Community Foundation. This group is the same that manages the 

Montgomery Fund. Funds from this endowment will go directly to our student hardship fund. 

Dr. Ellis asked for approval for the foundation to move forward. Anne Evans made the motion 

with Bryan Dozier seconding. The motion carried unanimously with the board. 



 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for the Teacher Appreciation Proclamation. 

Dr. Ellis stressed the importance of thanking our teachers for doing a phenomenal job. In honor 

of Teacher Appreciation Week, the board unanimously approved a proclamation to declare May 

2-6, 2022 as Teacher Appreciation Week with Tuesday, May 3, 2022 being recognized as 

Teacher Appreciation Day.  Bryan Dozier made the motion to approve with a second by Tommy 

Blake. The motion carried unanimously with the board. 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for Teacher Supplement Resolution. The state 

budget approved in January had a special allotment for supplemental funding for teacher 

compensation. It did create some confusion regarding the amount. Due to it not factoring in the 

allocation for all teachers. This is a resolution passed by others in the state to give that money to 

all teachers. It will be paid out in this month’s paycheck on top of the local supplement that the 

board has already approved. Mr. DeBerry asked for a motion to approve. Bryan Dozier made the 

motion with Tommy Blake seconding. The motion passed unanimously with the board. 

 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Ellis for Face Coverings and COVID 19. Dr. Ellis 

shared information regarding the North Carolina testing data. He made the recommendation to 

remain mask optional. Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to approve. Lynn Epps made the 

motion to approve with Jesse Hill seconding. The motion carried unanimously with the board. 

 

Chairman DeBerry called upon Wade Auman for Policy 3460 Career Management 

Graduation Requirements as first read. This policy will be brought before the board in June for 

approval. 

 

Bryan Dozier asked Chairman DeBerry if he could make a comment. Once again I am 

reminded of Mark Twain’s famous statement. “Never argue with a fool. They will drag you 

down to their level and win with experience.” That is all I need to say. 

 

 Chairman DeBerry called upon Dr. Dale Ellis for his Superintendent’s Remarks. I know that we 

had some questions in the community. We had a very unfortunate situation at Montgomery Central. I 

will tell this board and the community at large. I take no great pleasure in having to close a school. As a 

matter of fact it is absolutely the last thing that I want to do. Particularly given the circumstances under 

which we had to close that school. But, I also want parents to understand we are never going to do 

anything, ever, that we feel puts children in harm’s way. Due to the timing we had no choice. I want to 

highlight the fact when we went back to school on Monday we had all the confidence that you could 

have that the school was safe. We would not call school off on Friday and not call it off a week later if 

things had not changed significantly. We had information. We believed we knew who the perpetrator 

was. Unfortunately the investigative process always takes longer than what you know in your mind and 

in your heart. But I can assure you when we agreed to go back to school we felt confident that the school 

was safe or otherwise we would not have done it. Obviously we can’t always say that publically. I want 

parents to hear it from me and they will hear it in School Connections on Wednesday. We will never do 

anything knowingly that would put students at risk. Thank you. 

 

 Lynn Epps asked before we go that we all thank our teachers during Teacher Appreciation Week. 

We want to make sure our teachers know they are appreciated. 

 



 Chairman DeBerry then asked for a motion to go into closed session to discuss personnel and 

consult the board attorney. Bryan Dozier made the motion, with Lynn Epps seconding. The board 

approved entering into closed session unanimously.  

 

Upon return to open session, Chairman DeBerry asked for a motion to adjourn the 

meeting. Anne Evans made the motion with Lynn Epps seconding, the meeting was duly 

adjourned.  

  

 The next regular meeting will be held on Monday, June 6, 2022 at 6:30 pm at the Montgomery 

County Central Office. 

 

 

 

 

       _________________________                     _______________________ 

       Steven W. DeBerry, Chairman                      Dale Ellis, Ed. D., Secretary 


